KINGSVILLE TOWNSHIP TRUSTEES REGULAR February 22, 2017

The regular meeting of the Kingsville Township Trustees was called to order by Karl Brunell, Chairman, followed by the Pledge of Alliance. The trustees welcomed back the fiscal officer, Sarah Patterson, after being away from the meetings for a month due to illness.

CORRESPONDENCE: 1) A reminder to the trustees was read from the Engineer's Office stating that signatures required for 2016 mileage certificate. Two trustees required by February 28, 2017. Dennis Huey and Karl Brunell signed the mileage certificate at the February 16, 2017 Township Association meeting.

OLD BUSINESS: 1) Jim Branch, Zoning Inspector, reported that he had spoken with a Painesville Zoning Inspector regard salvage titles for abandon vehicles. Darrell Ensman, trustee, reported that he had called all the local salvage yards and they would not touch a vehicle without having a title for it. 2) Dennis Huey, trustee, reported speaking with Janet Switzer, County, regarding the South Wright Street home that needs to be removed and it is now in foreclosure. It could take 6-18 months for that to be completed and then it would go up for Sheriff's sale. The Land bank could purchase and then demolish the house and sell the land through the NIT program. (Neighborhoods in Transition) 3) Neal is on vacation but Scott Burdine said that there was nothing new to report for the Road Department. The road department was still waiting on license plates for the new vehicles. 4) Dave West reported for the fire department that the new fire truck was here and it had already had the new lights and lettering completed. They were still waiting on some new equipment before they send it out for the equipment to be mounted. He also reported that Unit #609, the second out ambulance was back after they completed the body work, repainted and the cot loader installed. The second out ambulance also had the new Lucas unit installed. 5) Dennis Huey reported that Al has all of the cost for the building and personal property but are still waiting on the final settlement numbers from the insurance company. The gentleman from AI had been on vacation for a couple of weeks but was now back and Dennis is anticipating a call from him this week.

NEW BUSINESS: 1) Kingsville Baptist Church has asked to use the park on August 13, 2017 for a concert. Dennis Huey made a motion to approve the use of the park use for Kingsville Baptist for concert on August 13, 2017 evening. Karl Brunell seconded the motion; all yes. 2) Karl is going to work on getting the telephone system up and running at the temporary garage site on Route 84 for the road department. He will call the fiscal officer in the morning to get the account number and other information for the change. 3) There was a decision about Senior Help for the cemetery and park mowing for the summer. Leroy Good would like to return and the trustees think that one other person full time temp would work to complete the summer needs for the township. 4) The trustees asked Scott if he knew anything about the pricing on the back hoe. He said that was something that Neal was working on. 5) Darrell took the Smolen bill for \$110.00 for Electrical consultation. He is going to call them and ask them about the additional charge prior to making the payment.

PUBLIC COMMENTS AND CONCERNS: 1) Ted Robishaw, resident of Priest Street, asked the trustees if there was anything that could be done with the barking dogs in his neighborhood. The trustees told him that he would have to contact the dog warden. He also mentioned that a neighbor on Wright Street had several vehicles on the property. Jim Branch, Zoning Inspector, said that he would send him a letter regarding the vehicles.

SAFETY CONCERNS: None

FINANCIAL REPORT:

Receipts \$ 0.00 Expenses <u>17,310.93</u> Balance \$

Dennis Huey made a motion to pay the bills. I motion; all yes.	Darrell Ensman seconded the
Dennis Huey made a motion to adjourn the regular meeting of the Kingsville Township Trustees. Darrell Ensman seconded the motion; all yes.	
Karl Brunell, Chairman	Sarah Patterson, Fiscal Officer